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WORK SESSION MEETING 
FEBRUARY 12, 1990 

TIME: 7:30 P.M. 
PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

PRESENT: Deputy-Mayor Brooks Compton 
Councilmembers J. V. Stone 

C. Mark Kingseed 
Mark Beasley 
James Singer 
Sally Beals 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Administrative Assistant Michael Haverland 

Mr. Kenning distributed to Council a new calendar published 
by public entities in Centerville and Washington Township which 
includes information concerning the City, the Township, 
Centerville City Schools, the Park District, Seniors, Inc. and 
the Library. These calendars will be mailed to all residents in 
our Community. 

Mr. Kenning updated Council on recycling in Centerville. 
Centerville is committed to recycling and will continue with the 
process. Options to continue the program are through Montgomery 
County, the City of Dayton, Cable Council, a joint venture 
between Centerville and Oakwood or Centerville alone. Council 
concurred that Centerville continue with the recycling program. 

Mr. Kenning advised that he has met with Mr. Thomas Stolz 
concerning the construction of the Amphitheater in the Leonard E. 
Stubbs Memorial Park. Mr. Stolz prefers to serve as the general 
contractor for the project. 

Upon suggestion of Mr. Singer, Mr. Kenning will respond to 
correspondence received from Voss Chevrolet, Inc. concerning the 
purchase of police vehicles through the State bid rather than 
joining with other entities in the surrounding area. 

Mr. Kenning advised that he is in the process of getting an 
appraisal on the property located at the southwest corner of Main 
and Franklin Streets. Mayor Heintz has discussed with the 
International Womens Air and Space Museum their potential use of 
the corner building. They are most interested in locating in a 
structure which will house two airplanes. However, this matter 
will be discussed by their Board during a Meeting scheduled for 
Wednesday, Februaryll4, 1990. 

Mrs. Martha Bo ce was present at this Meeting to solicit 
Council's support f4r Senate Bill 244, the Ohio Historic 
Preservation Act. This would provide increased protection for 
Ohio's historic, ar¢hitectural, and archaeological resources. 
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Council concurred that a Resolution be prepared in support of 
this Senate Bill for consideration at the next Council Meeting. 

Mrs. Boice distributed to Council information concerning 
Centerville becoming a Certified Local Government. She outlined 
advantages to Cities having this designation. Council concurred 
to move forward with this proposal. 

Attention was brought to correspondence received from 
Washington Township rejecting a joint fire and/or recreation 
district. Discussion followed relative to long range plans for 
recreation in the City of Centerville. A master recreation plan 
will be a future Council Work Session Agenda item. council 
concurred that Mr. Kenning continue conversation with the City of 
Springboro relative to a joint recreation facility. 
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Marilyn J. McLaughli;t:S 
Clerk of Council 


